30th November 2012

Shehla Husain
Department for Communities and Local
Government
Eland House,
Bressenden Place
London SW1E 5DU



Dear Shehla,

Re: Weekly Collection Support Scheme Final Bid Name of Bid: Recycling and Waste Minimisation Project

I am in receipt of your letter dated 22nd November 2012, providing confirmation of Liverpool City Council's successful application against the Weekly Collection Support Scheme (WCSS) Final Bid.

In order to allow Liverpool City Council to consider if we are in a position to accept this offer, can you please clarify the below points:

- 1. If the Council were to accept the DCLG funding, will this prevent it from moving from its existing weekly residual collection service to an alternative weekly collection service within the next five years?
- 2. Is there any flexibility with regard to the use of resources for both revenue and capital spending?
- 3. Is the DCLG grant dependant on the Council contribution £500k towards the submitted project?

I would appreciate prompt response to these points so that we are able to move forward on this project.

Yours sincerely,

Ron Odunaiya,

Director of Community Services

Ron Odunaiya Tel: 0151 223 4415

Email: ron.odunaiya@liverpool.gov.uk

Liverpool City Council

Municipal Buildings, Dale Street, Liverpool, L2 2DH

